


The Tribe ultimately sold the guaranteed loan on the secondary market, using most of the funds to reduce
shareholder debt. Soon after the sale, the Tribe defaulted on the loan. The purchaser of the loan filed a claim for
loss to DCI, which is currently in litigation.

We found no criminal violation, but we did find that DCI exposed itself to significant financial risk because it
failed to adhere to its own guidelines and heed negative indicators. While we did not find the Tribe suffered a
significant financial loss from the transaction, the absence of transparency exacerbated long-standing distrust
between tribal members and the tribal council.

| would like to also include that there are only 5 outstanding bills from 2015 left to be paid and we are
chipping away at the 2016 bills that were neglected by the past administration. | would like to commend our
newly elected officials who are taking the reputation of the Tribe serious and have taken on past debts and
made them a priority.

After the completion of these audits we have gained a valuable perspective of our strengths and weaknesses
within our finance department. We have begun the process needed to repair any shortfalls discovered within
the audit processes. We are committed to a transparent and accountable financial process, helping to ensure
satisfactory audit reports now and into the future.

To summarize, the Council has been in the process of paying old bills, completing the audits and trying to
operate the Tribe to a point of normalcy with the limited funds available. With the assessments and
improvements we’ve begun making, | believe we can now begin to concentrate on more important issues.
Although things such as job creation, community development and other various and seasonal program
opportunities for our members have been interrupted while repairing damages to our Tribe & reputation, we
are eager to express that progress is being made in these areas.

On a positive note | would like to thank our facilities management and school system for hiring some of our
youth to improve the appearance of our community and schools. | also would like to thank the workers for the
pride they take in beautifying our community throughout the summer.

| would like to report that the transit program will be up and running soon under the name of the Red Tail
Express. It is a much needed service to our members.

The tribe has put a significant effort in the enroliment of our Lower Brule members. Chris Skunk (the
temporary Enrollment Clerk Intern) and the enrollment committee have taken our initiative to make the
enrollment process a priority, so the membership will be better served.

| want to also thank the Lower Brule Farm Corporation for purchasing and donating the fireworks for the 2017
fireworks display for the community. The Farm has done a lot of positive things for the Tribe and | will
elaborate on them more in the future.

In closing, | would like to wish you all a fun and safe 4™ of July holiday.

Sincerely,

BoydGo neNAhairman

Lower Brule Sioux Tribe



